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Presidents' Message November 2020

The holidays are coming up quickly this year and we are thrilled to announce that we
will be holding our December General Meeting ‘in person’ at The Elks Lodge in the
Oasis venue. We will also be hosting our Silent Auction and Christmas/ Hanukkah
Bazaar on the outdoor patio area for convenient shopping. We are limited to admit only
60 people so please make your reservation as soon as possible.

Due to Covid 19 restrictions we will be unable to have Daniel Rodrigue, the famous 911
tenor …but stay tuned, as we will be announcing our ‘Surprise Speaker soon via Tedi
Cox Alerts.

At this point in time we have won back three Congressional seats effecting Orange
County, electing Michelle Steel, Young Kim and Darryl Issa . YAY!!! We are also
waiting for Mike Garcia’s LA 25th District race to be called soon. He has a very slim
lead. Unfortunately, Greg Raths lost but he and his campaign worked tirelessly, and
they did receive the largest number of Republican votes ever recorded for this seat. The
only city he did not win in his district was Irvine. We are saddened that John Moorlach
did not recapture the win for the state senate seat, however we are glad that he will seek
the Supervisor’s seat vacated by Michelle Steele.

Republican Women played a big role in these victories giving generously of their time,
energy and treasure. Nationwide Republican Women won 13 additional House seats,
which is double the number we have now! We also did well winning Governor seats,
state houses, increasing numbers in the House of Representatives (Republicans won 27
of the 27 House races that were a toss-up) and it looks like we will keep control of the
Senate if we prevail in the Georgia Senate run-offs on January 5th. Early voting starts
December 14th and the NFRW is organizing an army of women to go to Georgia and
win them both. There is also a new Republican woman Senator in Wyoming, Cynthia
Lummis, a former Congresswoman. The Presidential outcome is pending, let continue
to pray for Victory for our President Trump and our Nation.

Our Membership Team will be mailing out our renewal letters this coming week. We



hope you will send back your renewal check as soon as possible. We will be watching for
any changes in the COVID-19 restrictions and will be keeping you updated about our
December 4th meeting, so continue to hold the date.

We will install our new officers and announce Committee Chairs. We continue to offer
prayers for President Trump‘s most worthy Presidential Victory as well as for members
who are recovering from illness and those who lost loved ones. Please check your inbox
for email updates.

We hope to see you all soon,

Judy Levine and Pat Micone
TARWF Co-Presidents

Nominating Committee Report
Board of Directors 2021

Co-Presidents: Pat Micone and Sheryl Franke

1st VP/Programs: Linda Barcelona and Deborah Kurilchyk

 2nd VP/Membership: Linette Johnston and Angela Stephens

Membership Secretary: Gretchen Whistler

3rd VP/Ways & Means: Judy Levine

Treasurer: Gail Rego

Recording Secretary: Peggy George and Lois Small

·       The slate will be voted on at the December General meeting and
then the officers will be installed

Tustin Area Republican Women Federated
Invite You to Join us December 4, 2020

for our Holiday Celebration

•  Silent Auction and Christmas Vendors for your shopping



pleasure

•  Installation of the Executive Board

Check in starts at 9:30 to accommodate a 2-Step
Check-in to comply with Super Distancing & Safety

Precautions

MASKS REQUIRED
Members & Associate Members $30.00 • Guests $35.00

RSVP by Monday, November 30, 2020 to our TARWF
Dedicated Email

Click Here To RSVP – TustinRepWomen@gmail.com
Make your reservations early- seating is limited!

••• Reservations are required. If you are unable to keep your
reservation please cancel.

••Meeting Location••

Elks Lodge 0794 ** 1751 S. Lyon Street
Santa Ana, CA 92705 ** 714-547-77

“The Election does not End on
Election Day” Kermit Marsh
This couldn't be more true than with the 2020 General Election. We have had a record

mailto:TustinRepWomen@gmail.com


number of voter turnouts, GOP rallies for our Senate & Congressional candidates, and
rallies for President Trump before and after the election. The battles are still continuing
to name candidates. Election fraud has never been as evident and the legal battles
continue to fight for a WIN for President Trump! We need to FIGHT for ELECTION
INTEGRITY!
Here’s the breakdown of our wins and losses for this election. 

WINS:
We PUSHED BACK AGAINST the BLUE WAVE of the 2018 midterms by FLIPPING
SEATS with WINS from the highly contested races with Michelle Steel and Young Kim!
We are so excited for these NEWLY ELECTED OFFICIALS and Orange County to have
those seats back!
Congressional 48th district - Michelle Steel  beats Harley Rouda 51.06% to
48.94%
Congressional District 39th - Young Kim  beats Gil Cisneros 52.25% to 47.75%
Member of State Assembly - 55th district Phillip Chen  (REP) beats Andrew
Rodriguez (DEM) 58.61% to 41.39%
Member of State Assembly 68th district - Steven Choi  (Rep) beats Melissa Fox
(DEM) 53.08% to 46.92%
Member of the State Assembly 72nd district - Janet Nguyen  (REP) beats
Diedre Nguyen (DEM) 54.14% to 45.86%
Member of the State Assembly 73rd district - Laurie Davies  (REP) beats Scott
Rhinehart (DEM) 58.51% to 41.49%
Ryan Gallagher was elected to the City Council in Tustin
CFRW Region 8 Director Sandy Raines  was elected to the City Council in Laguna
Niguel

LOSSES:
State Senator 29th District -Josh Newman  (DEM) beats Ling Ling Chang (REP)
51.58% to 48.42%
Congressional 45th district - Katie Porter  (DEM) beats Col. Greg Raths 53.46%-
46.54%
State Senator 37th District - Dave Min  (DEM) beats John Moorlach (Rep) 51.14%
to 48.86%
Member of State Assembly 65th district - Sharon Quirk -Silva  (DEM) beats
Cynthia Thacker (REP) 58.26% to 41.74%
Member of State Assembly 69th district - Tom Daly  (DEM) beats Jon Paul
White (REP) 72.91% to 27.09%
Member of the State 74th District - Cottie Petrie Norris  beats Diane Dixon
(REP) 50.49% to 49.51%

STILL NOT CALLED:
Congressional 49th District - Brian Maryott (REP)  and Mike Levin
(DEM) 56.13% to 43.87%

CALIFORNIA PROPOSITIONS 2020
Prop 14 – PASSED $5.5 billion bond for stem cell research.
Prop 15 - DEFEATED Eliminates Prop 13 property tax protections for
commercial properties.
Prop 16 - DEFEATED Affirmative Action to be used in government.
Prop 17 - PASSED Allows felons on parole to vote.
Prop 18 - DEFEATED Allows 17 year olds to vote.
Prop 19 - PASSED Limits ability to pass property to children free of
capital gains tax.
Prop 20 - DEFEATED Increased penalities for certain violent/property
crimes.
Prop 21 - DEFEATED Imposed rent control.
Prop 22 - PASSED Protects app based services (Uber etc.). Allows drivers
to be independent.
Prop 23 - DEFEATED Imposes state regulation of dialysis clinics.



Prop 24 - PASSED Creates new state agency regarding consumer privacy.
Prop 25 - DEFEATED Ends cash bail in California.

VOLUNTEERS STILL NEEDED
We want to keep the 4 to 1 majority for the Board of Supervisors. We will have a
special election to fill Michelle Steel’s vacancy in March. Senator John
Moorlach will be running and will be one of our strongest GOP contenders
for that seat. Katrina Foley will probably be the DEM candidate and is known as the
“West Coast AOC” so we will need your help to win this seat!  Stay tuned for volunteer
announcements.
 
We also need help on the recount in Georgia! Georgia began recounting its nearly 5
million ballots by hand after President Trump and the Republican Party requested a
statewide audit. The Georgia manual recount reveals many uncounted votes for
President Trump. In Floyd County alone, there were 2,600 uncounted votes. Many
local OC volunteers have joined forces in volunteer efforts. According to Hon. Fred
Whitaker, more GOP volunteers are needed as well as donations to help the efforts. If
you are interested in donating or volunteering, please contact the OCGOP at
(714)453-0900 for volunteer opportunities and for donations, click
here.

The Recall Gavin 2020 petition  has received an extension until March 10,
2021. Newsom shutting California DOWN AGAIN should garner us more
signatures. The website is www.RecallGavin2020.com.

Please check out the web site www.SaveCalifornia.com. They list upcoming rallies in
California. There are 58 counties in California. According to this web site, 40 counties
in California use Dominion Voting Systems. Orange County is NOT one of them. Three
cheers for our Orange County Registrar, Neal Kelley.

MOST IMPORTANTLY

THANK YOU TO ALL OUR TARWF PATRIOTS for volunteering this
year. We thank you for your precinct walking, phone banking, money
donations, yard sign displays, and talking to your family and friends about
the importance of this election. Your prayers were needed and are still
needed. All your hard work is immensely appreciated.

GO FORTH AND BE BOLD!!!
Kristin Manna, 714-878-7879, krissymanna@gmail.com
Carlene Cunningham, 714-785-0280, shemmie@aol.com
Co-Chairs, Campaign/Voter Registration

https://secure.winred.com/team/urgent-1?amount=45&exitintent=true
http://www.recallgavin2020.com./
http://www.savecalifornia.com/
mailto:krissymanna@gmail.com
mailto:shemmie@aol.com


Gerald Wayne Long

May 22,1929 to November 1, 2020

Gerald Wayne Long , known to
everyone as "Jerry Long" was born in
Hollywood, California and graduated
from George Washington High School.
Jerry was a proud veteran of the United
States Army.

Jerry loved his job and the connections
to people he made through his work.
Even though he says he was retired he
never wanted to give up those
connections he made working in the
Petroleum Industry as a Fluid Energy
Transportation Senior Consultant. He
was still taking work phone calls until the
very end.

Jerry was preceded by Patricia Long, his
wife of 53 years and mother to his four
children. He is survived by his children
Norman, Darrell, Eric and Cynthia;
Candida Long, his wife of 13 years ;
stepchildren Werner and Rosalinda; 11
grandchildren; and five great
grandchildren, two of which were born
on his birthday.

We send our prayers and
condolences to our 3rd VP of Ways
and Means, Candida Long, on the
loss of her husband Jerry.

Coming Events



Save the Date

Friday December 4, 2020
Holiday Celebration
and installation of 2021 Board of Directors

Your Elected Officials

Federal Elected Officials
 

President of the 
United States

 Donald J. Trump
  1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW

  Washington, DC 20500
  Capital: 202-156-1111

 President Trump@whitehouse.gov
 

 Vice President of the 
 United States

 Michael Pence 
Number One Observatory Circle

  Washington, DC 20503
  Capitol: 202-347-4715

VPPence@whitehouse.gov
 

United States Senators
 Dianne Feinstein (D)
  331 Hart Senate Office
  Washington, DC 20510

  Office: 202-224-3841
  FAX: 202-228-3954

 
 Kamala Harris (D)

  112 Hart Senate Office Building
  Washington, DC 20510
  Capitol: 202-224-3553

 
United States House of Representatives

Katie Porter (D)
45th District

1117 Longworth House Office Building
Washington DC 20515

(202) 225-5611

Local Office
2151 Michelson Drive

Suite 195
Irvine, CA 92612
(949) 668-6600

 California Elected Officials
 

California Governor
Gavin Newsom (D)

Executive Office
State Capitol Building
Sacramento, CA 95814

(916) 445-2841
governor@governor.ca.gov

California State Senate
John Moorlach

37th District
State Capitol, Room 2048

Sacramento, CA 95814
Phone: (916) 651-4037

Fax: (916) 651-4937

District Office
940 South Coast Drive, Suite 185

Costa Mesa, CA, 92626
Phone: (714) 662-6050

Fax: (714) 662-6055

California State Assembly
Steven Choi

68th Assembly District
 State Capitol, Suite 2016,

Sacramento, CA 94249
916-319-2068

District Office
3240 El Camino Real, Suite 110

Irvine, CA 92602
714-665-6868

Supervisor OC 3rd District
Don Wagner

333 W. Santa Ana Blvd.
Santa Ana, CA 92701

 (714) 834-3330
Donald.Wagner@ocgov.com

mailto:President Trump@whitehouse.gov
mailto:VPPence@whitehouse.gov
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mailto:Donald.Wagner@ocgov.com


Your 2020 TARWF Board of Directors

Co-President:
Judy Levine
Ajllevine1@aol.com

Co-1st V.P. Programs:
Linda Barcelona
lindabarcelona1@yahoo.com

Co-2nd V.P. Membership:
Linette Johnston
linettejohnston@hotmail.com

Membership Secretary:
Gretchen Whisler
GWhis001@aol.com

Co- 3rd V.P. Ways & Means:
Candida Long
candidarosa@yahoo.com

Co-Recording Secretary:
Sheryl Franke
sherylfranke@sbcglobal.net

Newsletter Editor:
Mary Nesbitt
mjnez@cox.net

Co-President:
Pat Micone
Patmicone@gmail.com

Co-1st V.P. Programs:
Noel Parrish
noelstone2@gmail..com

Co-2nd V.P. Membership:
Angela Stephens
tennisangie99@gmail.com

Treasurer:
Gail Rego
gail@rego.com

Co-3rd V.P. Ways & Means:
Loretta Miller
loretta@biblesbythecase.com

Co-Recording Secretary:
Peggy George
4peggygeorge@gmail.com

Visit our
website
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